Local Comprehensive Planning Committee

February 17, 2005, 7:00 p.m.

2nd Floor Conference Room, Town Hall

Present:  Ben Gitlow, Dennis O’Connell, Rex Peterson 

Absent:   Paul Banner, Birgitta Olson

1. Town-wide Survey

Warren Smith from Barnstable County Human Services attended the meeting to discuss a survey and community workshops with the Committee.  The following is a synopsis of that discussion prepared by Mr. Smith:

Last evening I met with Rex Peterson and two members of the Wellfleet Local Comprehensive Planning Committee; Ben Gitlow, Chair, and Dennis O'Connell.  The discussion centered around our Department's (Barnstable County Human Services or BCHS for short) role in the Committee's contemplated data collection effort in support of Wellfleet's 2005 Local Comprehensive Planning effort. We discussed several study concepts and I outlined our Department's capabilities and the availability of resources. 

It was decided to attempt to involve as many segments of the Wellfleet community as possible, with as much outreach to non-resident taxpayers, seasonal residents, and year-rounders as possible.  Data collection would begin with a facilitated public open discussion of issues of planning concerns.  Results from that forum would help "fine tune" the survey instrument.  

Following analysis of survey findings, a second public forum (in mid-summer) would be held to allow broad distribution of findings and to receive public feedback on the findings. I suggested that the Committee might want to ask Steve Brown of BCHS to facilitate the initial "focused discussion" in April.  

The funds available seem adequate to cover the costs of the proposed work. I assured the Committee that the procedure contemplated was in concert with the County's research methodology and that we supported their inclusive, community-based data collection strategy.   Members of the Committee decided to formally request our BCHS to assist in conducting the study.  

Briefly, here is what we outlined:   

· Timeframe:   April 2005 - August 2005   

· Events/Activities:   Public "Focused Discussion" in late April       

· Survey Questionnaire mailed-out in May/June       

· Response Analysis/Findings Report in July       

· Public Presentation of Findings in August     

· Budget:   $6,000 is available to support the data collection effort ($5,000 from a Cape Cod Commission grant, and $1,000 of other funds).

Note: I mentioned that Barnstable County Human Services would be able to provide a limited amount of technical assistance at no cost, but that, for various reasons (including staff availability), certain portions of the work would have to contracted to outside vendors.  The LCPC is in agreement with that.  

Mr. Smith will draft a proposed statement of work for review by the Committee.  Mr. Peterson will send a formal request for assistance to Len Steward, Executive Director of Barnstable County Human Services.

Respectfully submitted,

Rex Peterson, Assistant Town Administrator  

Benjamin Gitlow, Chairman

